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Cancelled 2020 Aviation Events  

Due to the Covid-19 crisis: 

EAA Young Eagle Events until further notice 

Hampton Aviation Flea Market, Hampton 
Airfield 

Sun ’n Fun, Lakeland, FL 

Wings ’n Wheels, Rochester, NH 

AirVenture, Oshkosh, WI 
EAA Chapter 225 

Celebrating our 42nd year of the 

aviation community in the seacoast 

region sharing aircraft building, Young 

Eagles Program, restorations, the skies 

above us and most of all, fellowship.
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From the Presidents Hangar: 

Hey All, 

(From May) Hope all is well with you guys and girls. Well it has been a bit 
since we have met, and I’m looking forward to seeing you all again.  My 

schedule has given me a bit more time in the shop and things are looking good.  
With the recommendations of the Governor we will delay our meeting for another 
month.   

So in the shop this month I’ve been moving forward on my exhaust system for the little 
O-200 that is stationed on the front of my Zenith.  If you recall it is a replacement system 
and upgrade for the stock units from Continental.  I was just about to finish the welding on 
the exhaust flanges when I ran out of Argon for the TIG welder.  What a bummer, so close.  
Just in case you are tempted to build one of these systems with .040 304 Stainless tubing I 
have almost $700 in tubing alone and close to $100 in welding rods, and I’m on my second 
80 cubic foot bottle and third 40 cubic foot bottle (for back gassing) of Argon.  So, it’s adding 
up quickly!  

At any rate it looks pretty good and I hope the performance upgrade is worth the headache. 
Once I have more argon, I can finish up the welds on the flanges.  Lastly it will be work on 
the carb and cabin heat boxes for each side.

The next big adventure is going to be getting the wings reattached.  That process should be 
happening before the next meeting.  I’ll be sure to add some pictures when that happens!

(From June) Hope all is well with you guys and girls. Well it has been a bit since we have 
met, and I’m looking forward to seeing you all again.  My schedule has given me a bit more 
time in the shop and things are looking good.  With the recommendations of the Governor 
we will delay our meeting for another month.  

So in the shop this month I’ve been moving forward on my exhaust system for the little 
O-200 that is stationed on the front of my Zenith.  If you recall it is a replacement system 
and upgrade for the stock units from Continental.  I was just about to finish the welding on 
the exhaust flanges when I ran out of Argon for the TIG welder.  What a bummer, so close.  
Just in case you are tempted to build one of these systems with .040 304 Stainless tubing I 
have almost $700 in tubing alone and close to $100 in welding rods, and I’m on my second 
80 cubic foot bottle and third 40 cubic foot bottle (for back gassing) of Argon.  So, it’s adding 
up quickly!  

At any rate it looks pretty good and I hope the performance upgrade is worth the headache. 
Once I have more argon, I can finish up the welds on the flanges.  Lastly it will be work on 
the carb and cabin heat boxes for each side.

The next big adventure is going to be getting the wings reattached.  That process should be 
happening before the next meeting.  I’ll be sure to add some pictures when that happens!
V/R,

Todd Scruton
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Upcoming EAA Webinars: June 2020 

June Webinars 

Pass Your Checkride
Wednesday, June 10 at 7 p.m. CDT
Presenter: Larry Bothe  |  Qualifies for FAA 
WINGS credit.
Register Now ››

Two Guys, One Airplane, and the 2018 
World Advanced Aerobatic Championship
Tuesday, June 16 at 7 p.m. CDT
Presenters: Mike Lents and Aaron McCartan 
Register Now ››

The Doolittle Raid Story
Wednesday, June 17 at 7 p.m. CDT
Presenter: Chris Henry
Register Now ››

Your Airworthiness Inspection — Be 
Ready
Wednesday, June 24 at 7 p.m. CDT
Presenter: Joe Norris  |  Qualifies for FAA 
WINGS and AMT credit.
Register Now ››

July Webinars 

Was Justice Served?
Wednesday, July 1 at 7 p.m. CDT
Presenter: Mike Busch  |  Qualifies for FAA 
WINGS and AMT credit.
Register Now ››

Fast Track to Experimental
Wednesday, July 8 at 7 p.m. CDT
Presenter: Prof. H. Paul Shuch  |  Qualifies 
for FAA WINGS and AMT credit.
Register Now ››

Shuttle, Houston — a Look Inside Space 
Shuttle Mission Control
Tuesday, July 14 at 7 p.m. CDT
Presenter: Paul Dye 
Register Now ››

Completing the FAA Application for 
Medical Certificate: Legal Traps for the 
Unwary
Wednesday, July 29 at 7 p.m. CDT
Presenters: Greg Reigel and Patrick Phillips 
 |  Qualifies for FAA WINGS credit.
Register Now ››

Audio speakers and a broadband Internet connection are required to participate in the webinars. Visit 

the webinars page for more information about EAA's Webinars.  If you missed the program, they are listed at 
EAA’s Webinar website and you can choose the one’s you wish to listen to. 

EAA gratefully acknowledges the support of Aircraft Spruce and Specialty Co. for their generous 

sponsorship of our webinar programs.
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THE SEACOAST AIRFOIL is a monthly publication of the Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 225 
of the New England Seacoast Region. It is distributed to all paid-up members of EAA Chapter 225 in either 
hardcopy or email form, as well as to other EAA chapters and to friends of this chapter. Any articles, items, 
stories, contained here are not to be interpreted as 100% factual. Reproduction and use of material(s) from 
this publication is approved and encouraged; permission of EAA Ch. 225 is not required UNLESS STATED 
OTHERWISE. Articles herein do not necessarily reflect the opinions of the Chapter Editors, Members, or 
Officers. The DEADLINE for material to be published is (10) days before the next monthly meeting and can 
be: Dropped off at a regular meeting; Mailed to the chapter at: EAA Chapter 225; 238 Rochester Hill Road; 
Rochester, NH 03867; or E-mailed to the editor at: 1oldeagle@gmail.com. 
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Announcements and reminders: 

1. EAA Chapter 225 Website has been updated.  Go to: https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa225 

2. Members are requested to renew memberships, you may contact EAA Chapter Treasurer Paul 
McNeil by phone at (603-664-2442) or email (pjm@metrocast.net) if you have any questions. 

3. All Chapter members who attend and/or help out at our events, are advised to take the EAA 
Youth Protection Training.  On page 3 of the March 2020 newsletter the EAA requirements are spelled 
out.  Please take time to start your training and/or renew as required.  Thank You! 

4. It would be nice if we could re-start the building process on the LMA-3 Aeronca Champ that’s 
been on the back burner for the past year or so.  It would be a shame not to at the very least finish it.  
Maybe just one day per month, one Tuesday evening or a Saturday.  Something to ponder over for 
sure! 

5. Jamie Barnhard wrote that he is currently working on stripping his airplane (Cessna 172-
N7817G) to repaint it at a hanger at Skyhaven. He could desperately use some help. Some corrosion in 
the left wing was found at annual. The left wing was sent out for repair. We are posting this and see 
who might be willing to help was he would appreciate it. Anyone interested can Contact Jamie at (240) 
506-0155. He reports that he hasn’t been well as he was seriously injured in an automobile accident. 
Not sick mind you. Injured, lower back and neck.  When repaired and repainted the plane will be 
available for for Young Eagles Events for club pilots for those that meet my insurance companies 
requirements, if I’m not able to fly. Thank you for your continued support.  Sincerely, Jamie Barnhard 

2018 to 2021 Chapter Officers 

 President………………………………………Todd Scruton………………………….wingnut13@hotmail.com                       
 Vice-President………………………………John Ricciotti………………………….jar59nh@gmail.com                                  
 Treasurer……………………………………..Paul McNeil…………………………….pjm@metrocast.net                                    
 Secretary………………………………………Gerry Peterson………………………..1oldeagle@gmail.com              
 Technical Counselor………………………Barry Jameson………………………..ih54truck@gmail.com               
 Young Eagles………………………………..Gerry Peterson………………………..1oldeagle@gmail.com                
 Newsletter Editor………………………….Gerry Peterson………………………..1oldeagle@gmail.com                
                 

                                                                       Aviation Scholarship Committee                                                                        
             Richard Jackson, George May, Howard Moulton              
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